			Grand Masters Dragon Boat Club General Meeting
				January 14th, 2020

Meeting called to order at 6:30 pm.
Attendance: 52 members and guests.
Cheryl Moran opened the meeting in leading the pledge to the American Flag and thanked everyone for coming.
Guests:
	Denise Wabley and Husband.
	Mike, no last name was given. He just wanted to find out about Dragon Boating.
New Members:
Lyn Hanes – Warriors
Marilyn Stevens – Silver Dragons
Secretary Report:
No Corrections to the minutes. Motion to approve as written by Dottie Baker, 2nd. By Sharon Kane. Minutes was approved.
Treasurer Report:
	RaeAnn presented the financial statements the monthly and the budgets reports.
	Reports attached.
	RaeAnn Bethel informed members of the Budget meeting and the fair share team contribution.
Motion to approve both reports was made by John Townley ,2nd. By Don Glass. Both reports approved.
President Report:
Cheryl Moran explained that the new 2020 Insurance form has a few changes, and everyone needed to sign the form electronically or manually.
Sandra Skopaz gave a quick presentation of the website, and how to find various subjects needed. Thank you to Sandra for all the helpful information.
Lee Ceravac has volunteered to repair the damaged boat at Miona. He needs a few people to help Thursday at 2:00 pm. At Lake Miona.
Volunteers was, John Townley, Rod Thompkins and Dottie Baker.

Sumter Landings improvements:
Waiting for information regarding the Marine Mats for safer launching of the boats at Lake Sumter. The building for storage is on hold for now, as it is being under review by The Villages planning office.
The boat covers are being repaired by Peggy Gugliano. This is a big job and we are all very appreciative of the work Peggy is doing. Thank you.

Cheryl Moran said:
“As we all know Fred Frederiksen has maintained our boats and launch areas for many years
And for the moment is unable to perform the duties required A volunteer is needed to help organize work, meals, etc.”
Julie Coleman volunteered to coordinate these matters. Thank you, Julie.
Club bylaws are ready for review and discussion at our next board meeting.
Paddle Camp:
Cheryl Moran has been in contact with GWN regarding holding a camp at Lake Miona. The board approved to move forward and research the possibility. Possible dates at this point March 30th. To April 3rd. More information at a later point.
Vice President Report:
Kathy Summers-Sitarski reported that the club brochure is in print and will be ready to hand out at the Outdoors Expo February 22nd. and 23rd.All members welcome to show up and give a helping hand. Wear your team shirt.
The waxing of the boats was a great success as 64 members showed up
A citation has been issued at Lake Miona to a person not wearing a PFD, the fine was $60.00.
So please wear your PFD so you don’t have this unpleasant experience.
Safety rosters must be returned to Kathy Summers-Sitarski as soon as possible.
Team Reports:
	TBR:
Kathy Summers-Sitarski explained that TBR is in process of redesigning the team. The team will race in Tampa. Working hard with Technical and stamina. Lee Ceravac is the teams head coach. They have an additional 9 coaches to help out
The Music Bingo January 30th. Is sold out.

Sparta 70:
Dottie Baker invited anyone to come and paddle with the team. Sparta is anxious to show what people over 70 can do.
Warriors:
Richard Schaum reported they are getting ready to participate in the 7mile race, Anne Maria Island, Tampa, Sarasota and Mt. Dora.
Silver Dragons:
Karen Ness explained they will do an 8 miles paddle on Lake Miona, then go to lunch after.
They are still working with the food bank, and the free clinic.
Dragon Sisters:
Sandra Skopaz said they are now the largest women’s team in Florida. They accumulated 73 points in the cash drawing for a boat, but did not get the first place this year, last year they won the trailer for their boat.
Working for Haven House in Leesburg, 2000 hr. volunteered. Donated $2100 to help insulate the house from their girl’s night out. Very busy and an awesome team.
Paddling Patriots.
Terry Elsmore reported they just came back from Christmas Vacation and the team will have a planning meeting soon.
The Dirty Dozen:
Not a racing team, but hard working.
Per Olesen reported on the teams awesome White Elephant Christmas Party. 
Blackheart:
Stuart Willner reported on a very busy schedule. The team is planning 11-12 races
The team is awaiting the return of their Coach Greg Walkers return to the Villages.
Village Dragons:
Not present.

The evenings speaker cancelled in the last minute.
Instead 4 members from the Blackheart team came forward to tell their experiences of attending a paddle camp.
Arlene Russo, Colleen Willner, Stuart Willner and Sharon Kane.

All could only express how much they got out of the time spent at a camp, and encouraged
[bookmark: _GoBack]Everyone to go at least once.
Thank you to all 4 of you. It was very positive and enlightening to listen to your experiences and stories. Well done.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:32pm.

Respectfully submitted
Elly Olesen
Secretary of GMDBC.
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